
 

 

SUBJECT: Academic Affairs and Student Success Committee Meeting Report for January 24, 2024 

 

The Academic Affairs and Student Success Committee of the Board of Trustees met remotely via Zoom on 
Wednesday, January 24, 2024, pursuant to Governor Baker’s executive order of March 10, 2020, entitled 
“Order suspending certain provisions of the open meeting law, G.L., ch. 30A, section 20,” to allow public 
remote participation and participation of the public body remotely and extended by Governor Healey on 
March 29, 2023.  
 
Present for the Committee were Trustees, Immerman, Lampassi (chair), Maldonado, Morales, Russell and 
Wellman; President Keenan (ex-officio); Provost Silva, Vice President Bryant (committee liaisons); Dean 
Newton, Associate Vice President Galinski, Executive Director for Strategic Planning and Decision 
Support Chung, Director Maser and staff associate Machado.  
 
Trustee Russell called the meeting to order at 3:30 pm. The following items were discussed: 

On-Campus Preliminary Residency Report:   Dean Newton provided a report on the preliminary 
residency status on campus. The two-day move-in process was reported to have gone smoothly. As of the 
current date, there are 1440 students in the dormitories, in comparison to 1454 for the spring 2023 
semester. Dean Newton highlighted the possibility of additional students moving in as a result of a vigorous 
outreach to those who haven't completed their move-in process. For more details, refer to Attachment A 
 
Enrollment Update for Spring 2024 Semester: 
Associate Vice President Galinski presented an enrollment update for the spring 2024 semester (see 
Attachment B). The report indicated an increase of 33 students compared to the spring 2023 semester. 
AVP Galinski noted that the increase is attributed to the newly launched online MSW program, with 
expectations of declines in overall spring enrollment year over year at the census date period. The 
anticipated declines are reported to be less severe than in previous years. AVP Galinski emphasized the 
commitment to strategic marketing, recruitment, and programming. 
 
Improved Tracking of Student Employment and Internships: 
 
MA/DHE:  Post-Graduation Employment Tracking & Earnings Outcomes for Graduates: 
Executive Director Chen presented data from the DHE for the Salem State 2016 cohort of post-graduation 
student employment and status (see Attachment C). 
 
Director Maser provided an overview of the National Alumni Career Mobility Survey, predicting a 15% 
response rate for the first year, 33% for the second year, and a continued increase thereafter (see 
Attachment D). 
 
Committee Q&A 
Vice President Bryant, AVP Galinski, Directors Chen, and Maser answered questions from committee 
members. 



 
 
There being no further business to come before the committee and upon a motion made duly by Trustee 
Immerman and seconded by Trustee Morales it was unanimously:  
 
VOTED:  To adjourn the meeting at 4:25 pm. 
 
Voting in the affirmative:  Immerman, Maldonado, Morales, Russell (Chair), 

Wellman  

Voting against:    None 

Prepared by: M. Machado, staff associate, president’s office.  
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